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PREZ Message 

 
Having just returned from a very long week-
end judging an early spring hunt test, I am 
reflecting on how lucky we are in the obedi-
ence fancy to have a dry indoor facility on 
packet dirt for the WSOTC obedience trial. 
There will be no interruptions due to thun-
der and lightening. We will not need to hide 

in our cars, soaking wet, with heaters on and windows steaming up while 
waiting for our turn to show our dogs. Whew! We will get to visit with 
friends, our dogs will be safe in their crates or warming up in the warm 
up ring, No matter how fickle the March weather, it will be a very pleas-
ant weekend and I am looking forward to it, Hope to see you there! 
Please read the article on selecting a new AKC Delegate for our club. The 
Delegate we chose to represent us at AKC meetings is important to the 
decision making body of the American Kennel Club. Please make a 
thoughtful decision and be prepared to vote for our next Delegate to 
AKC. 

~ Terrie ~ 
 
 
 

Good luck  
to our club members at the 

Spring Trial! 
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Club Committee & Chairs 

�� Agility– Nancy Light 

�� Audit/ Budget– Janice Bergman 

�� Awards - Nancy Light & Holly 

Krohn 

�� Hearts & Flowers - Gloria 

Newby 

�� Insurance- Sue Cox 

�� Membership- Nancy Light 

�� Newsletter– Amy Reagan 

�� AKC Sanctioned Match Chair-

Sue Cox 

�� Obedience/Rally Trials– Fall 

2018—Ingrida Robinson 

�� Obedience/Rally Trials Spring 

2018—Amanda Buse 

�� Printing/Mailing—Nancy Griffin/

Debbie Addicoat 

�� Programs—vacant 

�� Property/inventory -  

Don Rennick 

�� Obedience Seminar—Terrie 

Sato 

�� Tracking - Nikki King 

�� Website—Ane Brusendorff 

 

AKC Delegate 
 

TBD 

From your Editor 
Do you have any brags, articles or special interests that you 

would like to see in the Post?   
 

Please don't hesitate to email or call me. 
Send me candid photos of  your dogs or I can 

fill up the entire newsletter with Papil-
lons...LOL! 

 
Happy Training!    

Amy Reagan  
Islandlady303@yahoo.com   

(253) 380-4052 
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NEXT MEETINGS & EVENTS 
 

Next Board Meeting 
Apr 28th @ 1:00 PM 
Board Nominations 

  
 

 

Gloria Newby reports  she 
sent a cards to  Lee Boelter 

& Jim Smith. 

 
 

While many of you only compete in Companion events/sports, you would 
learn a lot watching the breed ring and listening to the ringside ban-

ter. I think you will get a kick out of this and find humor in it. 
 

http://www.topnotchtoysonline.com/article/did-you-know/50 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 General Meetings 

 

�� March 31st—General Meeting at 
Spring Trial, Fun Fur Paws at Noon in 
Mt Vernon. 

�� Annual—June 18th, Location TBA 
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Membership report: 
The following have been elected to membership. Please 
add to your roster. 
 
Laura Day (Assoc) 
18206 5th Ave Ct. East 
Spanaway, WA 98387-8452 
(03-18) (360) 704-8139 
Kyla1@comcast.net 
Pembroke Welsh Corgi 
 
Terri Kaluza (Assoc) 
19133 SE 409 

Enumclaw, WA 98022 
(01-18) (360) 802-4703 
terrikaluza@gmail.com 
Golden Retriever 
 
Beverly May (Assoc) 
15308 SE 167th Place 
Renton, WA 98058 
(03-18) (425) 757-2326 
Bev-may@comcast.net 

Pembroke Welsh Corgi 
 
Jill Sundberg (Assoc) 
13736 8th Ave SW 
Burien, WA 98166 
(03-18) (206) 437-1534 
jpgriffin@comcast.net 

All-American 
 
Linda Wiacek (Assoc) 
11630- SE 219th Pl 
Kent, WA  98021 
(03-18) (907) 301-4517 
Talingr1@gmail.com 

Golden Retriever, Labrador Retriever 
 
Please note the following roster changes to your roster 
 
Add 3542 to zip code for Sue Cox. 98177-3542 
 
Nancy Griffin address change: 3750 Miller Drive #1406 
Columbia, MO 65201 
Phone (573) 442-8811 
Sarah Kahn: 
11504 7th Ave NE, Seattle, WA 98125 
Phone (206) 227-4977 
 

Mary Schurr: delete the work telephone number 
 
Laurie Weaver 
Address change: 
555 Saturn Blvd, Suite B # 1201 
San Diego, CA 92154 
 
Debbie Fagala 
seattledogk9@gmail.com 
 
 

The roster is current on the website and will be 
printed in April 

 
The following have applied for membership and will be 
up for election at the next general membership meeting 
March 31: 
 
Laila Vafaeezadeh is applying for Full membership. 
She lives in Kirkland, has a Golden Retriever and her 
sponsors are Nancy Light and Terrie Sato 
 
Jody Woodruff is applying for Associate membership. 
She live in Shoreline, has Leonbergers, and her spon-
sors are Linda Shea and Gloria Newby. 
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WSOTC Board Meeting—February 19, 2018 
 
 
1) Call to Order - Meeting was called to order at 7:00pm by President Terrie 
Sato at Haggens, Woodinville WA on Feb 19, 2018 All Board members present 
 
2) Minutes - January minutes approved as printed in the Canine Post 
 
3) Report of the President -I would like to acknowledge Sharon Colvin for the 
donation of her building on Feb 3, Neil Evans for her day long support of the C 
Match, Linda Shea for Judging, Amy Reagan, Jill Peterson, Judy Peterson and 
Veronica Ness for stewarding. Thank you for supporting WSOTC's first match of 
the year. There is a new file on the members only page for job descriptions and procedures. Instructions for a C 
match are on file. 
 
4) Report of the Secretary - No report 
 
5) Report of the Treasurer - Balances were read. Request for bills to be paid were read, discussed and ap-
proved. Sue said she is working on the yearend report. Sue has received a Thank you note  from Old Dog Haven 
for our donation in Claudia Hegdahl's name. 
 
6) Committee Reports 
 
2018 Spring Trial -  Amanda has spoken to Nina Sage about taking photos at the trial. Nina is willing to take ring-
side photos. 
 
Membership - Nancy said that some members who signed up for Full membership do not meet all the require-
ments, meeting attendance, service to the club etc. Nancy will be sending an email explaining why they no longer 
fulfill the Full membership requirements and will be listed as Associate members. This email will also explain that 
they have an opportunity to request an exemption from the Board. Exemptions requested to date: Amy Reagan 
and Karen Snee. Exemptions granted. 
Sue has sent out reminder emails to members who have not renewed as of yet. Deadline to renew is March 1st. 
Nancy reported she has heard from Laila Vafaeezadeh, who is interested in joining and will be at the March 
meeting at Sue Cox's house. 
 
Hearts and Flowers - A card was sent to Ingrida Robinson 
Agility - No report 
Donations - No report 
Newsletter - No report 
Insurance - No report 
Property/Inventory - No report 
 
Tracking test 2018 - Sil reported that the committee decided on Teressa Keenan from Montana and himself as 
judges for our 2018 TDX test. Melissa Knapp will be chief tracklayer and has applied for membership. 
 
Seminar - Terrie reported there are 8 working spots left and is getting inquiries from some people new to obedi-
ence. 
 
Website - Ane has updated the new file in members only. Please check it out and we will be adding many other 
procedures over time. 
 
Fall Obedience Trial - Ingrida and Kathy are selecting judges. 
 
Awards - Awards meeting will be a potluck dinner at Sue Cox's house on Sunday March 4th at 5:30pm. Please 
RSVP Sue by March 1st as to what you are bring or what is needed. 
Board read nominations for Personal Achievement Trophy (we received two) and voted on them. Results will be 
announced and awarded at the meeting. 
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7) Old Business 
1. C Match - The match was an overwhelming success. The match filled early so hours were extended and still 32 
entries were turned away. The club made $352, the parking went smoothly and though it was a long day, it was 
also a lot of fun. 
2. Judges List - We have an updated judges list, removing retired, non-active and judges who have passed away. 
 
8) New Business 
1. Fake Service Dogs- Discussion was had on what can the Club do to support legitimate Service Dogs. 
2. AKC Board of Directors- Motion made and approved to direct WSOTC's Delegate Jim Smith to vote for the fol-
lowing for the AKC Board of Directors-Carl C. Ashby lll, James R. Dok and Christopher L. Sweetwood. 
3. Nominating Committee- The Board made a list of names to contact to service on the committee. All Board 
members are willing to continue serving at this time. 
 
9) Upcoming Meetings 
General meeting- Potluck awards dinner, Sunday March 4th at Sue Cox's house. Please RSVP by March 1st. 
Board meeting -March 12th at 7:00pm by teleconference 
 
10) Adjournment - Meeting was adjourned at 8:21pm 

 
Submitted by Janice Bergman, Club Secretary 
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WSOTC NEEDS NEW DELEGATE 
 
For health reasons, WSOTC’s AKC Delegate, Jim Smith, will not be able to continue in his role, 
so our Club must select a new Delegate.  This is kind of a big deal. Out of over 5,000 affili-
ated (show/trial giving) clubs in AKC, only about 600 are “member clubs” entitled to a Dele-
gate. WSOTC is one of them. Not many of those are obedience clubs, so we are fairly privi-
leged in having a Delegate. The role of a Delegate is basically two-fold. One is to attend the 
four per year meetings, to represent WSOTC and to vote on the various issues that come up. 
Generally, 3 of those are in the New York/New Jersey area and one is in Orlando, Florida. The 
other side is to represent AKC to our Club and to be a conduit of information from AKC to in-
form our Club as to what is going on. 
The latter, may in fact be the more important of the two, as most important matters of AKC, 
including approving new obedience regulation, fall to the AKC Board of Directors.  Critically, 
the Delegates do vote on the members of the Board of Directors, which just occurred at the 
March Delegates meeting. This can set the tone of what sort of direction AKC will take. In 
addition, the Delegates do make recommendation to the Board for decisions.  
It is a bit of a long process to seat a Delegate, but here is how I understand it. Once the Club 
selects a Delegate (must be voted by the membership) both that person and the Club, fill out 
an application, send to AKC. Then it must be published twice in the AKC Gazette (after which 
presumably, people can object to that person). Then it is put on the agenda of the next AKC 
Board of Directors meeting for their approval. With this schedule, if we get the process 
started by selecting someone at the March 31 meeting, it would likely be the September Dele-
gates meeting before we could have someone one Board.  
Jim Smith did not have any recommendations for a replacement, but I talked with Betty Win-
thers, who is a long time Delegate for the Olympic Kennel Club. She knew of someone who 
might be available. His name is Jack Cadalso,and he was at the Delegates meeting with Betty, 
just held March 13. Betty talked with him, and he is interested in being our Delegate.  He is 
currently a Delegate for the Troy Kennel Club,but will be leaving that position and able to take 
on the one for WSOTC. Delegates can serve as Delegate to only one Club. Jack is an agility 
judge and has judged in this area several times, including for my Golden Club, very popular and 
well liked. He currently serves on the Companion Events Committee (with Betty), and was, I 
believe, recently selected as Secretary of that committee.  
Jack is retired. He has homes in Albany New York and in Wilton Manors, Florida, though will 
likely be spending more time in Florida. There are of coursecosts involved in traveling to the 
meetings, as well as hotel and other expenses. Apparently, a common practice for member 
clubs is to pay Delegates per meeting, with $200-$250 being a common fee. Some Clubs may 
pay the entire amount of expenses, others pay little to none, it is just something that has to 
be worked out between the Club and the Delegate. The WSOTC Board would make the deter-
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mination of what we can offer.  The other financial consideration is that Delegates who are 
judges are not allowed to accept a judging fee, only their expenses. Jack has already agreed to 
this and despite a judging assignment of about 18 weekend a year, he enjoys being a Delegate 
enough that he accepts that restriction. Jack has agreed to accept what WSOTC offers. Al-
though WSOTC did offer expenses to Jim, as far as I know, did not submit any invoices. I cannot 
say for certain how many he actually attended. AKC requests that the Delegate make a five-year 
commitment to being the Delegate, an advantage for both AKC and the Club. Jack has agreed to 
do this. 
In the past, WSOTC has had members who have been Delegates and paid part of their expenses. 
It is certainly an advantage to have a member Delegate, though for us on the West Coast, the 
expenses can be greater for the club and more of a commitment for the Delegate due to the ex-
tra travel time.  So, if there is a possibility that a member of our Club would like to do this, we 
would love to know this. If you would like to do so, you should indicate your interest as soon as 
possible to Terrie Sato, so that we can get started with the process, hopefully at the March 31 
meeting.  Call Terrie at 425-788-6628 or email at wdsato@cablespeed.com 
Nancy Light 
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WSOTC Membership Meeting Minutes March 4, 2018 
 
 Location: Sue Cox’s home 
 Present:  Members Nancy Light, Terrie Sato, Karen Snee, Betty Winthers, Sue Cox, 
                Ingrida Robinson, Don Rennick, Amanda Buse, JoAnne Mulligan, Susan Mulligan, Holly 
                Krohn, and Neil Evans 
Guests:  John Cox, Leila Vafaeezadeh, Jill Sundberg and Bev May 
 
 1. The meeting was called to order at 6:47pm 
 
 2.  Report of the Board 

�� A nominating committee to nominate next year’s board and officers has been se-
lected and consists of Lee Boelter, Sharon Colvin, and Jill Peterson. Alternates are 
Don Rennick and Laura Burns. 

�� Nominations from the floor will be accepted at the May meeting and voting will take 
place in June. 

 
 3.  Report of the Secretary- not present 
 
 4.  Report of the Treasurer 

�� Club financials were presented by Sue Cox. Bills were presented and approved to be paid. 
�� Insurance policy has been received. Betty Winthers pointed out that the AKC recom-

mends $2 million in coverage. Sue will look into this. 
�� Discussion about who is responsible for membership renewals was tabled for the Board. 

 
  5.  Committee reports: 
                     a. Membership: Nancy 

�� Four new members were voted in by the membership—Laura Day, Beverly 
May, Jill Sundberg and Linda Wiacek 

�� First reading was made for Jody Woodruff and Leila Vafaeezadeh 
�� New roster will be published in the next week. 
�� Nancy pointed out that three full members is a quorum 

 
                      b. Spring Trial 2018: Amanda 

�� Info on Claudia Hegdahl is needed for the catalog. Nancy will address this. 
�� Hospitality- 

�� Morning hospitality will be provided for the exhibitors 
�� Lunch hospitality for the judges and the workers is in need of salads and desserts 

�� The Kincaids will need a hotel for Sunday night near the airport. Dinner 
plans for the judges are in process. 

�� Show photographer - Nina Sage for ringside photos 
�� Stewards requested by Nancy Light 

 
c.  Hearts and Flowers: 

�� Cards will be sent to Lee Boelter and to our AKC delegate Jim Smith 
 
d. Fall Trial: 

�� Budget for the fall trial September 1-3 was presented by Ingrida and ap-
proved by the membership.  A net gain is anticipated as per club requirements for a fall trial. 

�� Help is needed with awards, grounds, and judges hospitality. Please con-
tact Ingrida if you can help. 
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e. Seminars: 

�� Terrie noted that there are 3 working spots left for the Connie Cleveland seminar September 15-
16. 

�� Nancy proposed a 2019 seminar with Brenda Aloff, impulse control specialist.  Ta-
bled to be presented to the board. 

 
f.  Agility Trial July 2018: 

�� AKC has given approval. 
 
Old Business - none 
 
New Business 

�� AKC is promoting nose work. Some interest was expressed by members. Betty 
noted that the club would have to apply to become eligible. 

�� Ideas for promoting the club - Multi-
ple ideas were presented including boosting the website, demos at the 
state fair, training and matches in parks, bumper stickers, business cards with all we do 
printed on the back, and personally asking non-members who are active in the sport. 

 
For the Good of the Order 

�� Fake Service Dogs: 
�� AKC supported House Bill 2822, making it a civil infraction to misrepresent a 

dog as a Service Dog, has passed the House. Amy will be requested to send a list of Sen-
ate committee members to the membership to contact to ask for support. 

�� Ideas were requested for the May membership meeting. Ideas posed included Fam-
ily Dog or the 12th at the GSD show. 

 
 

Meeting adjourned to the awards presentation at 7:52pm. 
Minutes by Karen Snee 
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WSOTC Board Minutes—March 12, 2018 
 
1. Call to Order- Meeting was called to order on 3/12/18 by President Terrie Sato at 7:10pm, via teleconfer-
ence. All Board members present 
 
2. Minutes- Minutes approved as printed in the Feb 19th Canine Post. 
 
3. Report of the President- The membership meeting/awards potluck held on March 4th was a lot of fun. 
Thank you to Sue for hosting. The food was great and it was nice to have a chance to chat with the three new 
members and meet two prospective members. Congratulations to Amy Reagan for being awarded the Club 
Achievement Award ( Louis Prince Award) for 2017. 
 
4. Report of the Secretary- From AKC- Approval for the Agility Trial for date, location and judges for all 
three days- July 13, 14 & 15, 2018 
 
�� Notice of an email scam warning-there has been fraudulent contacting of a club officer or club member, 

requesting money to be transferred to a third party. Such emails have been received by Board members. 
 
5. Report of the Treasurer- See General Membership minutes 
 
6. Committee Reports 

a. 2018 Spring Trial- No report 
 
b. Membership - We have 58 members- 14 full and 44 Associate. The 4 members that renewed as full 
and did not meet the requirements have been contacted and 3 responded to change to associate, 1 did 
not respond but will be listed as associate. Nancy reported that the Roster is current, members who 
did not renew have been deleted. Roster will be printed sometime after the next meeting as we are 
expecting two new members to be voted in  

 
c.  Agility- No report 
 
d. Donations- No report 
 
e. Hearts and Flowers- No report 
 
f. Newsletter- Send stuff to Amy. 
 
g. Insurance- Renewal in April 
 
h. Property/Inventory- No report 
 
I.  Tracking Test- No report 
 
j. Seminar- Terrie reported there are still 3 working spots left and she is receiving calls  from people 
interested in auditing. 

 
k. Website- Updates have been sent and are on website. 
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l.  Fall 2018 obedience trial- No report 
 
7. Old Business 
 
�� Committee chair job descriptions- The Board is working on getting job descriptions of the various commit-

tees. The Membership chair is almost complete but requires a few more edits. The Board will be working on 
other committee chair descriptions at future meetings. 

 
8. New Business 
 
�� New AKC Delegate  -Our AKC Delegate, Jim Smith, has resigned due to health issues. Betty Winthers has 

made a suggestion and Nancy will be contacting him to discuss our requirements.  A motion was made and 
approved to sent a thank you floral gift ( not to exceed $80)  to Jim Smith. 

 
�� Laura Burns has proposed writing an article featuring the WSOTC spring trial and the Future Open 1 and 

Future Open 2 classes.  A motion was made and approved and the Board looks forward to reviewing Laura's 
article before she sends it to the Gazette and     Front and Finish for publishing. 

 
�� Phishing problems- Some Board members have received "Urgent" messages or requests for checks or 

money to be sent from "club members". If you receive anything suspicious, contact the member who sup-
posedly sent it  by phone not email. 

 
�� Nosework trials- Board discussed briefly and tables to a future date. 
 
�� Trick Dog Title- Board discussed briefly and tabled to a future date. 
 
9. Good of the Order 
 
�� AKC Sportsmanship Award - The Board discussed, a motion was made and approved for Sil Sanders to re-

ceive this award. 
 
10. Meetings 
 
        General March/April -  March 31at the WSOTC Spring Trial  around noon. 
 
        April/May  - April 28- at Sue Cox's house at 1:00pm- Board nominations from the floor 
 
        Annual- June 18th Location - TBA 
 
        Board April 28th at Sue Cox's house 
 
11. Adjournment- Meeting was adjourned at 8:40pm 
 

 Submitted by Janice Bergman, Club Secretary                 
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2018 AKC All Breed Companion Events 
(Specialties not included) 

 
February 

�� 16, 17 & 18 —Spokane Dog Training Club 
�� 17 & 18—Nisqually Kennel Club  
�� 17 & 18—Evergreen Afghan Hound Club 

(Agility) 
�� 18—Western WA Hound Association (Agility) 
�� 23, 24, & 25—Chuckanut Dog Training Associa-

tion (Agility) 
�� 25—Puget Sound Labrador Retriever Associa-

tion (Variable Surface Tracking & Tracking Dog 
Urban) 

 
March 

�� 2, 3, & 4—Evergreen State Shetland Sheepdog (Agility) 
�� 10 & 11 —Seattle Kennel Club 
�� 11—Wenatchee Kennel Club (Tracking) 
�� 17 & 18—Columbia Basin Dog Training Club  
�� 16, 17, & 18—Portland Agility Club   
�� 31—WSOTC Spring Trial 

 
April 

�� 1 —WSOTC Spring Trial 
�� 13—Inland Empire Collie Club  
�� 13 & 14—American Manchester Terrier (Agility—All Breed & All American) 

 
May 

�� 6 & 7—Wenatchee Kennel Club (Hunt Test only) 
�� 19, 20 & 21 —Bell Vernon Kennel Club  
�� 19 & 20—Spokane Dog Training Club  
�� 21 & 22—Mt. Baker Kennel Club 
�� 26, 27 & 28—Evergreen Belgian Tervuren Club (Agility) 
�� 27 & 28 —German Shepherd Dog Club of Pacific NW 

 
June 

�� 9 & 10—German Shepherd Dog Club of NW (Rally—All Breeds & All American) 
�� 2 & 3—Yakima Valley KC 
�� 15, 16 & 17—Evergreen Golden Retriever Club (Agility) 

 
July 

�� 7, 8, & 9—Puyallup Cluster 
�� 13, 14 & 15—WSOTC Agility Trials 
�� 20, 21 & 22—Chuckanut Dog Training Association (Agility) 
�� 27 & 28—Belgian Sheepdog Club of America (Agility—All Breed & All American) 
�� 27, 28 & 29—Hurricane Ridge Kennel Club of WA 
�� 29—NW Bearded Collie Club of Puget Sound (Agility) 
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2018 AKC All Breed Companion Events 
(Specialties not included) 

 
August 

�� 11 & 12—Nisqually Kennel Club 
�� 17, 18 & 19—Olympic Kennel Club (Agility) 
�� 18 & 19—Olympic Kennel Club 
�� 25 & 26—Sammamish Kennel Club 

 
September 

�� 1, 2 & 3—WSOTC Fall Trial 
�� 21 & 22—Spokane Agility Club  
�� 21, 22 & 23—Portland Agility Club 
�� 23—Spokane Dog Training Club (Tracking) 
�� 28—Richland Kennel Club 
�� 29 & 30—Columbia Basin Dog Training Club  

 
October 

�� 12 & 13—Wenatchee Kennel Club (Agility) 
�� 20 & 21—Wenatchee Kennel Club 
�� 27 & 28—Vancouver Kennel Club 

 
November 

�� 17 & 18—Whidbey Island Kennel Club 
 
December 

�� 2—WSOTC Tracking Test 

All events are from AKC website. If they are not posted on AKC, I do not 
include them. Any Corrections, Updates or Additions would be appreciated. 

Keep the date open!! 
September 15-16, 2018 

WSOTC will be sponsoring Connie 
Cleveland at Country Classic 

Kennels, Arlington, WA 
http://www.wsotc.org/docpub/
connieclivelandflyer2018.pdf 
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Announcements! 
SAVE THE DATE!! 

~ A FALL TRIAL ~ 
(Pending AKC Approval) 

 
September 1, 2, 3, Saturday through Monday   

Location 
Family Dog Training Center, Kent, WA  

Judges: 
Chris Primmer, D. Bruce Fraser, Debbie Addicoat, Chip Taylor 

 
Some committee chairs are still available: 
 
Trial Chair:   Ingrida Robinson 
Assistant Chair:  Kathy Lang 
Chief Ring Steward: Amanda Buse  
Potluck:   Veronica Ness and Shelley Timbers 
Awards:   Vacant 
Grounds:   Vacant 
Judges Day Hospitality: Vacant 
 

With a Potluck all three days, we are hoping for nicer weather and a  
volunteer to grill hot dogs and hamburgers for judges and exhibitors! 

 
 

Any questions can be directed to Ingrida Robinson at  
4ingrida@comcast.net 

 
Ingrida Robinson, 2018 Labor Day Obedience & Rally Trial Chair 

Kathy Lang, Assistant Trial Chair 
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To Be Held at a New Location! 
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